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	From the Office of the Leader

	Rt Hon Hazel Blears MP

Secretary of State for Communities and Local Government

House of Commons

LONDON

SW1A 0AA


	
	County Hall

Oxford, OX1 1ND
Tel:   01865 816037
Fax:  01865 815390
Cllr Keith R Mitchell  CBE FCA  FCCA
Leader of the Council 

	8 October 2007   
	  
	Direct line:   01865 815283

	
	
	E-mail:  leader@oxfordshire.gov.uk


Housing Green Paper “Homes for the Future: More Affordable, More Sustainable”

South East Plan: Report of the Panel
The County Council’s Cabinet considered the attached report at its meeting on 18 September, and agreed to endorse the comments in paragraphs 11-24 as the County Council’s comments on the housing green paper and as an initial response to the panel report on the draft South East Plan.

On the panel report into the examination of the South East Plan the Council’s Cabinet also authorised me to write to you to make the following points:

· there appears to be a factual error in the panel report concerning the panel’s proposed special development area in the central Oxfordshire sub-region.  It is clear that the area referred to is land to the south of Grenoble Road on the southern edge of Oxford.  The panel state that “the boundary between Oxford city and South Oxfordshire runs through the area immediately to the south of the city and it is therefore vital that the RSS gives a clear steer to the need for joint working”.  This land is wholly within the boundaries of South Oxfordshire District Council and the panel appear to have misunderstood the location of the boundary;

· the panel recommend that the special development area in this location should accommodate some 4000 dwellings in the Oxford Green Belt.  The County Council would wish to make the following initial points:

(i) Oxford City Council has included a preferred option in its draft LDF Core Strategy to provide 11,000 dwellings within Oxford (4,000 more than in the draft South East plan).  This, together with evidence that the City normally exceeds planned numbers, suggests many more houses might be built in the city than the panel have assumed;
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(ii) the site is wholly in South Oxfordshire which will have a claim on any affordable housing that is provided;

(iii) there are concerns about the transport impact of the proposal.  Although the panel expresses a strong preference for the southern edge of the city, they accept that access is poor and a more detailed transport impact appraisal would have to be undertaken in subsequent work.  The site is remote from centres of employment and there is a danger this site will attract commuters to London, Reading or other employment centres, placing further pressure on an already highly congested road network;

(iv) there are questions of how much affordable housing might realistically be provided against competing demands for infrastructure.  There is still a major funding issue to be addressed;
(v) the proposed site is in the Green Belt.  This Council is opposed to any breaches in the Green Belt around Oxford.  The Housing Green Paper says government is committed to the principles of the Green Belt and will make no fundamental changes to Green Belt policy.  The Council calls on the Secretary of State to honour the pledge given by the Prime Minister.
Leader of the Council
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